
  

 

 

STAFF REPORT 

 

Approved and Forwarded to the City Council 

 

DATE: September 10, 2019 
 
TO: Bryan Montgomery, City Manager 

 

FROM: Tim Przybyla, Finance Director 
 
SUBJECT: City of Oakley Quarterly Investment Report (4th Quarter FY 2018-

19) 

 
Background and Analysis 
 
California law and the City’s Investment Policy require the City’s fiscal officer to submit 
a quarterly investment report to the City Council at the end of each quarter.  The report 
should contain information on all securities held, and include a statement denoting the 
ability of the local agency to meet its expenditure requirements for the next six months. 

 
Fiscal Impact 
 
City resources are organized and accounted for on a fund basis with some of those 
funds being restricted for specified uses and others that are unrestricted. For 
investment purposes, however, the funds are invested as a pool. The Investment 
Report for the Period Ending June 30, 2019 attached shows a combined pool balance 
of $47,830,136.16. Interest earned during the fiscal year was $937,275.83. In addition, 
the pool had combined 4th Quarter accrued interest earnings of $204,997.78. Interest 
for the period continues to reflect the lower rates currently being offered on safe, short-
term investments. 

The City is in compliance with the adopted investment policy and able to meet its 
expenditure requirements for the next six months. 

 
Staff Recommendation  
 
Staff recommends the City Council accept the investment report for the 4th Quarter of 
Fiscal Year 2018-2019. 

Attachments 
 
City of Oakley Investment Report for the quarter ended June 30, 2019. 
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